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Prayer & Praises:

Pray for travel safety as I 
meet with many people and 
churches to share about the 
ministry in Japan!

Pray for our staff team in 
Japan who are now in their 
second week of the spring 
term.

Praise God for how He is 
providing for my support 
needs and growing my 
confidence in Him through 
the process.

There’s lots of snow in Karuizawa, 
Japan where SYME is located!  The 
students and staff had some good 
bonding time shoveling and sledding!

The last day Senri and Yumi 
stayed with my family in 

February we took them for a 
fun day at the Baltimore 

Aquarium!

“Answer me, O LORD, answer me, that this people may know that You, O 
LORD, are God, and that You have turned their heart back again.” 

1 Kings 18:37
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Saying Good-bye 
We had a wonderful time with Senri and Yumi while they stayed at our 
home for the month of February.  God answered our prayers in giving 
me opportunities to talk to them about their walk with God and their 
concerns about returning to Japan.  Senri is now working two jobs to 
help pay for her up-coming year at the Bible Institute in Jeju, South 
Korea.  Bethany has accepted a position at SYME to help our financial 
administrator.  We are so excited for her to be serving with us at least 
for this year!   

“I can’t see God directly, but through people I 
could feel God working.  In Japan it is difficult to 

see God’s Word in action.” 
—Senri 

This was a comment Senri made when I asked her what was 
something she learned while she was in America.  Keep praying for 
our alumni as they continue to walk with God in a dark country 
without much Christian support.

Now what? 
The day our students left for Japan was the day I began support 
raising full-time!  It has been such a blessing to meet personally with 
so many people who are praying for me and supporting me!  My days 
are busy with meetings, an online Teaching English as a Foreign 
Language (TEFL) class, Japanese class and doing some work for my  
           dad.  God is faithful and I am trusting 
           Him for all I need.   

           Thank you very much for  
         your financial support and  
         prayers!
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